
6th September 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well and that you enjoyed a restful and 
enjoyable summer break. As we eagerly embark on a new school 
year, I would like to take this opportunity to extend a warm welcome 
back to all our returning families and a heartfelt welcome to those 
joining us for the first time. 

The summer has been a time of great celebration for our school. I am 
thrilled to share that our ex-Year 11 students achieved some out-
standing GCSE results. Their exceptional performance not only re-
flects their hard work and dedication but also sets a remarkable 
standard for future cohorts. Their success has left a lasting legacy 
that will continue to inspire and motivate our students and staff 
alike. We are incredibly proud of their achievements and wish them 
every success in their future endeavours. Please check out the pho-
tographs in this Headteacher Newsletter showcasing lots of very 
happy students with beaming smiles! 

It has also been a pleasure to meet our new Year 7 students and to 
see them begin their journey with us. Their enthusiasm and eager-
ness to become part of our school community have been truly heart-
ening. We look forward to supporting them as they grow, learn, and 
flourish in the coming years. Our dedicated team is committed to en-
suring that every student feels welcomed, supported, and inspired 
to achieve their very best.  

As we start this new academic year, we are excited about the oppor-
tunities and experiences that lie ahead. Our school continues to 
strive for excellence in all that we do, and we are grateful for your on-
going support and partnership in our mission to provide the best 
possible education for your children. 

Thank you for your continued trust in our school. We are confident 
that this year will be filled with achievements, growth, and memora-
ble moments for all our students. 

Miss Ducker 

Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 



Sad News—Garry Parsons 

I received the sad news over the summer holidays about the passing 
of an ex-member of staff from Hall Mead School.  

Mr Alan Wunderly, previous Headteacher at Hall Mead School, shared 
with me that Garry was appointed to Hall Mead as a young teacher of 
PE by the school’s first Headteacher, Ethel Dickens, in the late 1960s. 
By the time Mr Wunderly had arrived as Deputy Headteacher in 1977, 
Garry was Head of PE and Head of Year.  

Garry then became a Senior House Tutor for Chapman House before 
moving to The Albany School (now Hornchurch High School) in 1982 
as Deputy Headteacher.  

He retired in 2002 being remembered and respected by students, 
parents and colleagues as making a great impact on both schools.  

A huge thank you to Garry for his service to our school. His family is 
in all of our thoughts.  

 



Don’t Forget to Follow Us on X / Twitter 

 

@hallmead 



Meet Our Chair of Governors—Matt Dronfield 



Meet Hall Mead’s Senior Leadership Team and  

Chair of Governors 

 

 

Hall Mead’s Senior Leadership Team 

Miss Ducker—Headteacher 

Mrs Afteni—Deputy Headteacher 

Mr Bamber—Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs Fanning—Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs Brighty-Glover—Assistant 
Headteacher 

Mr Hooper—Assistant Headteacher 

Mr Leslie—Assistant Headteacher 

Mr O’Neill—Assistant Headteacher / 
SENCO 

 



Assembly Focus—Headteacher Assembly 

 

This week, I had the pleasure of delivering assemblies to each indi-
vidual year group celebrating the successes of our previous Year 11 
cohort and linking into their own year group journey for this aca-
demic year.  

 

I spoke to students about the importance of demanding high stand-
ards to ensure that they all reach their full potential. 

 

Our school systems are structured in a way to help them to achieve 
high standards by being ‘Ready to Learn’, at the next classroom 
door in ‘Door in Four’ and embodying ‘The Hall Mead Way’ in all 
that they do. We are all looking forward to this school year!  



Ex-Year 11 Successes 

Head Boy and Ex Head Boy / Chair of Governors, Matt Dronfield  

 

Ex Year 11 student Luca is off to Aviation College with dreams of be-
ing a pilot. I know he will make them come true!  

Fly high, Luca!  

 

 

 







Year 10 into 11 GCSE Success! 

A number of Year 10 students sat their  

GCSEs early! 

Yasmin achieved a Grade 9 in Maths,  

only missing 1 mark on the paper and Max  

also achieved a Grade 9 in Maths.  

Across the whole of England, only 5% of children achieve this 
grade!  

 

Home Languages 

5 students also sat a GCSE in their home language in the summer 
and came out with brilliant results!  

 Elis Grade 5 in Turkish 

 Gabriel Grade 9 in Russian 

 Maja - Grade 8 in Polish 

 Alex - Grade 7 in Greek 

 Isabella -  Grade 9 in Italian 
 



What have we been doing over the 
summer?  

Installing a new PLC Playground! 

 

 



What have we been doing over the summer?  

Installing a new Sports Hall floor! Thank you to our ELAT 
Trust for paying for this!  

 

 












